
 

Nephi City To Pursue Community Sports Park & Recreation 
Center 
 

Project To Be Completed In Phases 
 

Nephi, UT- April 13, 2018 - Nephi City Council unanimously agreed to develop a future Community Sports Park and Recreation 

Center at their City owned property on the south side of Nephi City. The project which does not yet have dedicated funding will 

need to be completed in phases. Juab County as a whole has experienced unprecedented growth which appears to be the new 

norm. Aging infrastructure and lack of sufficient recreation spaces have led to the need for more sport fields and additional gym 

space. Additionally, the Juab School District growth has required renovation of the partnered Junior High West Campus/Nephi 

Recreation Center to revert back to full time Juab School District use. This has Nephi City officials looking for a long term home for 

the Recreation Department programs and staff which provides recreation programs for all the residents of Juab County. 

Nephi City Council has studied this topic for several years and reviewed multiple recommendations for both location and facilities.  

Ultimately, the ability to develop a location for all the community recreation needs at one location as well as allow for future growth 

is a priority.  Recreation Director John Bradley said, “The commitment of Nephi City Council to such a vision is a direct reflection of 

their desire to provide a high quality of life for all Juab County residents ”. 

A public survey will be implemented in May to allow citizens the ability to share their vision of how a Community Sports Park and 

Recreation Center could be developed.  For more information call John Bradley at 435-623-1004 or email jhbradley@nephi.utah.gov 

Below Image: Conceptual plans only of what could be developed in Nephi. 
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